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OIAD-3753 

6 March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation, received on 29 January 

2024, in which you asked for: 

 

All reports, advice and correspondence relating to the reasons for this outage. The explanation 

given to the public was high demand. I am seeking to understand whether there were other 

factors also at play, including human error or malicious actions. 

 

We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982. On 27 February 

2024 we extended the timeframe to respond to your request to 8 March 2024 due to the 

consultation necessary. 

 

On 20 April 2023 the Department’s booking system experienced issues as bookings opened 

for the 2023/24 Milford Track season. This resulted in the system slowing down, with many 

users having difficulty completing bookings. 

 

As part of our opening process, we scale up server capacity in anticipation of the additional 

demand from users. We also operate a live support call with our vendor (Tyler Technologies, 

who host and manage the technical aspects of the system) and key staff, so issues can be 

raised and resolved as quickly as possible. In the case of the Milford opening, the vendor 

identified an issue and were able to resolve it and restore system performance by early 

afternoon. Subsequently the vendor advised us that the issue was caused by a minor change 

to the system introduced in September 2022. 

 

Following the receipt of a Root Cause Analysis document from the vendor (which is released 

as part of this request) we made the decision to proceed with opening bookings for the 

remaining Great Walks starting on 26 April 2023. As we were about to open bookings for the 

Abel Tasman Coast Track, we experienced similar performance issues, and decided to 

postpone the release. This was seen as the best course of action given the user feedback 

following the Milford track issues. 

 

A second Root Cause Analysis report (also released) was provided by the vendor which 

identified a related but separate issue to the first. 

 

Following a thorough system review, fixes, and load testing, the remaining bookings opened 

without further incident in July and August 2023. 

 

Your questions and our responses are listed below: 






